
 

   

Our Front Cover 
Kadina Memorial students have 
represented the school and district at local, 
regional, state carnivals and major events 
over the past month.  
Congratulations to the year 6 SAPSASA 
Basketball teams, with the boys winning the 
State Country Championships and the girls 
placing second.   
Last week, students in 21TH, 21SH and the 
Unit competed in the successful Regional 
Disability Basketball Carnival in Port Pirie.  
Students have filed their report in this 
week’s newsletter. 
A standing ovation to the year 5.6 Choir and 
staff on their spectacular performance at 
the 130th Festival of Music at the 
Entertainment Centre recently.  This was an 
extraordinary effort by all, with months of 
rehearsals culminating in this performance. 
 

From the Principal: Alistair Williams 
Congratulations to all students, parents and 
staff who have played in winter sport finals 
over the past few weeks. 
 

The anticipation of team selection, 
managing injuries, and the game result often 
emulate life’s ups and downs. 
 

There is always a winner, and, unfortunately, 
a second, third, fourth, and so on.  
 

Recovering from a disappointment and 
working on a strategy is how individual 
players and teams grow. 
 

Over the past three weeks, year 3-10 
students have sat PAT-R and PAT-M testing.  
 

Their results show areas of improvement 
and growth in reading and numeracy since 
the same time last year. 
 

Research continually finds that students 
experience their greatest improvement 
when there’s a partnership and an agreed 
learning strategy between home and school. 
 

Learning is similar to sport – good teamwork 
earns results.  

EARLY DISMISSAL 
Friday 24th September, 2:10pm, buses 

depart 2:20pm 
TERM 4 starts Monday 11th October, 

from 8:30am 



 

 

 

Principal’s report continued: 
 

Governing Council News 
All members attended the September meeting, discussions 
included:  

 A MS Teams group will be established for Governing 

Council members to communicate with the 

possibility of participation via Zoom for meetings 

 Student representatives reported plans for a nature 

play area adjacent to the new Arts building which 

may include a creek type play space 

 COVID-19 SA Health guidelines continues to affect 

school organised events, such as term 4 assemblies. 

Governing Council is the ‘eyes and ears’ of the school 
community resulting in many rich discussions, with 
information and advice sought and shared.  We thank all for 
their participation and willingness to help healthy 
governance of the school.  
The next meeting is Wednesday 27th October, 2021. 
 

Parents & Friends 
The Annual General Meeting in the Hospitality Centre was 
attended by 10 members.  
This provided me with an opportunity to share a summary 
of school events, including the External School Review.  
Election of officers:  

 Chairperson  Jessica Collins 

 Vice Chairperson Fiona Bussenschutt  

 Secretary  Carolyn Read  

 Treasurer  Katie Papps 

 Governing Council rep Julia Williams  

 DMC rep  Narelle Koch  

 Committee members: Briony Waters, Elise 
Atkinson, Bridget Johns, Rachel Meier and Justine 
Koch.   

The poppy project is in its second year. Any completed 
poppies please send to school by week 1 next term. We are 
seeking volunteers to assist with assembling the panels 
early next term (all materials provided).  If this interests you, 
please contact Paula McKay via the Front Office or email 
paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 8th November, 
9am, starting at the Front Office followed by a tour of the 
Community Garden. All are welcome to attend this 
opportunity to meet others and learn more about the 
school. 
 

 
 

2022 Class Placement Information 

Executive Leadership has begun staffing and year level 
class planning for next year.  In a big school this can be 
challenging, with enrolment numbers fluctuating. We ask 
parents to inform us if their child/ren will not be attending 
Kadina Memorial School next year.  Likewise, if you know 
of a family moving to the area who have children intending 
to enrol at our school we would like to know to assist us 
with planning.  It’s also time for families to provide 
information for class placement for 2022.  The Class 
Placement Guidelines and Class Placement requests can 
be found on the school website: 
https://www.kms.sa.edu.au/learning/policies/ 
We ask all requests to be forwarded by Wednesday 13th 
October to: 

 R-6 to Head of School, Debbie Terrett: 

Debbie.Terrett295@schools.sa.edu.au 

 Years 7-9 to Head of Middle School, Tarryn 

Germein: Tarryn.Germein530@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

All requests will receive an email acknowledgement.   
 
The request template is also available from the Front 
Office. 
 

Building Immersion Program 
Senior students have been participating in future study 
and career pathway discussions this term. 
Presenters from the Master Builders’ Association provided 
an informative workshop to students last week as part of 
the School Immersion Program. 
Representatives shared various aspects of their jobs, 
expertise, and trade qualifications. 
Students also met with Meinhardt Engineering on 
Tuesday. 

 
 

End of Term 3 
I wish you all a safe and restful two-week break, knowing 
many of our year 12’s will be juggling study and work 
commitments.  Remember, to take time for yourself to 
recharge and in anticipation for a busy 
Term 4. 
 
See you Monday 11th October. 
 
 
 

Regards, 
Alistair Williams, Principal  

mailto:paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.kms.sa.edu.au/learning/policies/
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R-6 Corner 
Our specialist teachers are using a different approach to 
keep families informed of their children’s progress. 
If your child is taught by any of the following specialist 
teachers: 

 Ben Graefe for Performing Arts 

 David Wetherall for Health, PE or both areas 

 Di Chamberlain for History/Geography and 
Narrungga language 

 Sue Stanley for History/Geography 

 Valeska Wehr for Science in BR6 
You will receive with this newsletter a letter detailing your 
child’s progress at the end of term 3 using colour bands 
or a ‘traffic light’ approach. Progress is colour banded 
with purple = your child is working well and above 
standard, green = your child is performing at standard 
level, yellow means the child is at risk of not meeting the 
requirements of the learning area and a red colour 
indicates your child is not meeting the learning 
requirements and is well below standard.  
Student’s effort, attitude and attendance often impacts 
on their learning success at school. Students who attend 
and are focussed, listen, ask questions, take risks and 
respond to feedback make the most of their learning.  
We used this ‘at a glance’ approach earlier in the year and 
many families took the opportunity to talk with their child 
regarding their progress with some contacting the 
teacher to plan for more information about how we can 
work together to maximise all learning opportunities.  
We thank you for the time spent with your child 
discussing their learning. 
Cheers 
Debbie Terrett 
R-6 Head of School 
 

Transition to Middle School 
Year 6 to 7 Transition Information for Kadina Memorial 
Students 
Week 2 Tuesday 19th October 

 Parent Information and Tour Evening  
o 6pm Tour (meet in the Heart out the 

front of the Canteen)  
o 6.30pm Information Session (Middle 

School Common Room) 
Week 8 Monday 29th November 

 Full day transition 
o KMS current Year 6 students combine 

with 2022 incoming students for full 
day transition. 

And for our current Year 7 students 
Week 8 Tuesday 30th November 

 Full day transition 
o KMS current Year 7 students combine 

with 2022 incoming students for full 
day transition 

 
 

Unit News 
Here we are at the end of another term. We have 
certainly packed in a lot of activities over the course of 
the term, and there has always been something to look 
forward to each lesson. 
 

Our Olympic Games theme has seen lots of great 
learning opportunities about the city Tokyo and the 
country Japan, the athletes and sports, as well as 
following the medal tally for Australia and Japan, in both 
the Olympic Games and the Paralympic Games. Both the 
Senior and Junior classrooms have fantastic displays of 
the work that has been completed over the course of 
the term. Art and craft lessons have been very busy with 
the students making, painting, decorating and colouring 
Olympic rings, the Olympic logo, and some of the flags 
of the participating countries, as well as making an 
Olympic torch. 
 

There has also been lots happening in English with the 
students reading and writing daily, fun with counting 
and adding numbers, learning about tallying, and 
drawing graphs in Maths. In Health and Pastoral Care 
lessons, the emphasis has been on stress management 
and coping strategies, relationships, showing 
compassion for others, being a safe and good friend, 
and public and private. Dress ups and sensory play on 
Fridays, cooking lessons, PE, swimming lessons and 
Science experiments, all make for a very busy program 
each week.  
 

We look forward to another busy term in Term 4. 
Sandy Mumford, Unit Coordinator 

 

   



 

 

Governor’s Civics Award 
During term 3 a group of children met with Mrs Stanley to 
work towards an entry for the Governor’s Civics Award. 
This award is an education initiative to develop student 
awareness and skills as active and informed citizens in a 
multicultural and democratic society. 
 
To demonstrate an understanding of sustainability the 
children created paper by recycling shredded office paper 
to make a pulp.  To this we added either green or red paint 
and silver or gold glitter to create papers that were 
Christmas colours.  
 
Once the papers were dry students used them to create 
elements to put on Christmas cards they were making.  The 
children used a variety of paper crafting tools and 
techniques to make Christmas cards which showcased their 
paper-making skills. 
 
On Thursday 9th September these cards were taken by the 
students to Estia Care Home where they were given to the 
residents so they could, as Mitchell said so well, send 
Christmas greetings to their loved ones. The two ladies who 
represented the residents and accepted the cards on their 
behalf were touched by the community concern of our 
students, and amazed by the quality of the cards the 
children made. 
 
Thank you to the students, Chelsea Hyslop, Lexie Olsen, 
Mitchell Webb and Mali Williams for your hard work and 
your dedication to this project. 
Sue Stanley, Teacher 

 

 

 
 

 
Above, Mali, Lexie, Chelsea and Mitchell show their 
home-made Christmas cards made with recycled paper 
and card making techniques. 
 

 
Above, Mali, Lexie, Chelsea and Mitchell with Estia 
residents. 
 
Winners of the 2021 Governor’s Civics award for Schools 
will be announced on Proclamation Day, 2021. 



 

 

 

Around the School 

 
Head of R-6 Mrs Debbie Terrett assists students from Miss 
Daly’s reception and year 1 class to plant the new 
vegetable gardens near Wambana. 
 

 
Australian Defence Force personnel met with interested 
Middle and Senior school students about study and 
career opportunities in the armed forces recently. 
 

 
Mr Hahn’s year 9 and year 10 music students are working 
with string members of the Adelaide Symphony Orchestra 
(ASO) and composer Belinda Gehlert in a composition 
workshop.  
 
The final composition, which is composed by students 
and orchestrated by Belinda, will be performed by the 
ASO in November. 
 

Mid North Basketball Carnival 
On Thursday 9th September students from Kapyong and 
the Unit attended a great day of basketball in Port Pirie. 
Students were asked to give a comment on the day: 
 

“I thought that it was good and think we should do it 
again. It was fun being in a group and taking turns.” 
 

“I liked meeting new people and new faces. It was a fun 
day.” 
 

“I liked getting a medal.” 
 

“It was really fun and it was good to see kids who don’t 
usually get a chance to play basketball doing it.” 
 

“I liked being part of a team.” 
 

“I loved it going to Port Pirie and having fun playing 
basketball.” 
 

“It was fun because I got to go to the disco and the 
game.” 
 

“I loved it because I got to hang out with my friend.” 
 

As you can see from the comments, the day was a huge 
success. Student’s showed great sportsmanship on the 
day and supported each other enormously. It was 
wonderful to see the students from Kadina Memorial 
School showcase their basketball skills and positive 
attitudes at the Mid-North Basketball Carnival. 
Report by Kapyong students 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

SAPSASA  Year 6 Boys’ Basketball Gold 
Game 1 was against Naracoorte.  Kadina Boys’ Basketball 
team started strongly resulting in a satisfying win, 17-7.  
Players of note: Leo and Angus. 
Game 2 against Redeemer Lutheran School from 
Nuriootpa.  After a grind at the start, Kadina’s running 
game led to a comfortable win, 25-8.  Players of note: Max 
and Oscar. 
Game 3 against Reidy Park from Mount Gambier.  After a 
slow start, Kadina clawed their way back into the game 
and looked the better team towards the end.  This game 
went down to the wire, with Kadina losing by one point, 
10-11. Players of note: Baylan and Mason. 
The Grand Final was against Reidy Park. The opposition 
came out and put quick points on the board.  Kadina 
started to drive the ball and got fouled consistently. At half 
time Kadina held a tight 2-point lead.  In the second half, 
baskets were traded.  Kadina started to gain the upper 
hand, with Reidy Park in foul trouble.  A tight and tense 
finish saw Kadina prevail by four points, to win the Grand 
Final 30-26.  Players of Note:  All played their roles well, 
with Nate holding down both ends.  Well done - deserving 
Statewide School Country Champions! 
Report by Shaun Mercer, Coach 

 
 

SAPSASA Year 6 Girls Basketball Silver 
Kadina’s Year 6 Girls’ Basketball team has won a silver 
medal at the State Country Carnival in Adelaide last week. 
 
The team was represented by Mackenzie Wood, Eva 
Schilling, Zanel Nolte, Eliza Smith, Morgan Phillips, Alexis 
May, Natalia Bagnato and Montana Toole (injured). 
 
The girls played the first game against Bordertown Primary 
School. After a slow start, the girls found their rhythm with 
great defence and passing, resulting in a comfortable win 
18-6.  
 
The second game against St Anthony’s Catholic Primary 
School was very much a different encounter. St Anthony 
had size and strength. The game was quite the defensive 
battle and a low scoring contest. The girls worked well 
together to succeed, 7-3. 

After winning the first two games the girls were 
guaranteed a spot in the grand final regardless of the 
result of the last game. However, they wanted to keep 
the winning momentum against Redeemer Lutheran 
School. Redeemer had only lost by four to St Anthony so 
it wasn’t going to an easy game. The girls missed lots of 
layups and open shots early but their defence managed 
to keep the opposition scoreless, to win 8-1. The girls 
entered the grand final with confidence with three wins 
for the day.  
 
In the Grand Final, St Anthony started on fire and 
brought a physical contest. Lots of fouls were called 
during the game and St Anthony made the most of their 
opportunities. The girls got tired and exhausted but tried 
their very best, unfortunately going down 20-6.  
 
The girls were awarded a silver medal as the runner up 
at the State Country Basketball Championships with only 
losing the one game (albeit the Grand Final) through 
three carnivals. An achievement they should be 
extremely proud.  
 
The girls were well coached by Belinda Wood who 
guided the team to achieve their very best throughout 
the basketball series. Thank you Belinda and to all the 
parents for volunteering with scoring and driving the 
girls to Adelaide for the day.  
Aaron Smith, NYP SAPSASA Convenor 

 
 

 



 

 

School Sport SA Basketball Series 
On Friday 27th August, the Regional SAPSASA District 
Basketball Carnival was held at Kadina’s Copper Coast 
Sport and Leisure Centre. Schools represented were the 
winners of various District SAPSASA carnivals earlier in 
August across Northern and Southern Yorke Peninsula, 
Mid North and North Eastern Districts.  
 
Unfortunately, Kadina Memorial’s Year 7 Boys and Girls 
teams missed out on progressing to the regional 
competition after just falling short in the NYP SAPSASA 
Carnival held on Friday 13th August.  
 
Kadina Memorial’s Year 6 Boys and Girls teams both 
progressed to the Regional Carnival. 
 
The day ran smoothly and being Book Week dress-up day 
the students were happy the event started later enabling 
them the opportunity to also participate in the dress-up 
parade. 
 
Both teams started well with the boys winning their first 
game against Balaklava Primary School 26-5 and the girls 
claiming victory against Burra Community School. The 
second and final match decided which team progressed 
to the finals. The boys played Maitland Lutheran School 
and after a very close first half coach Shaun Mercer used 
all his bag of tricks to encourage his young team, winning 
16-4. The girls had a hard physical contest against 
Minlaton District winning 18-2.  
 
Thank you to coaches Shaun Mercer and Belinda Wood, 
as well as the parents and volunteers who supported with 
officiating and encouragement throughout the series.  
Aaron Smith 
NYP & SYP SAPSASA District Convenor 

 
Year 6 Girls and Boys team: back, Eliza Smith, Mackenzie 
Wood, Morgan Phillips, Natalia Bagnato, Montana Toole, 
and Alexis May.  Middle, Baylon Mummery, Nate Mercer, 
Angus Bussenschutt, Oscar Cock, Leo Ziersch, Mason 
Papps, and Max Bussenschutt.  Front, Zanel Nolte and Eva 
Schilling.  
 

 
Division 2 Year 7 Boys team, back, Brodie Hines, Ethan 
Trott, Stewart Roberts.  Front, Blake Holman, Dylan 
Cruett, and Austin Lamshed. Coach Sarah Bailey. 
 

 
Division 1 Year 7 Boys:  Back row, Harry Franz, Josh May, 
Jim Monger, Tex Neumann, Cohen Mummery. 
Front, Harry Rennie and Tyler Pontifex.  
 

 
Year 7 and Year 6 girls, back row, Tali Dayman, Montana 
Toole, Sienna Rawlinson, Ilana Penny, Alexis May, 
Mackenzie Wood, Eliza Smith, and Ava Papps. Front, 
Macey Charlton, Morgan Phillips, Eliza Rosewarne, 
Natalia Bagnato, Nellie Polkinghorne, Zanel Nolte, and 
Eva Schilling. 
 



 

 

State Soccer Carnival 
The School Sport SA State Soccer Carnival was held in 
Adelaide from the 30th August to 3rd September. The Year 
7’s started the week and finished on Wednesday where 
the Year 6 competition began Wednesday afternoon 
through to Friday. For this carnival, we combined our 
Northern and Southern Yorke Peninsula Districts to enter 
as Yorke Peninsula. It was a great week with fantastic 
weather apart from the windy conditions on the 
Thursday. All students gave it their all and learnt new 
skills while forming excellent friendships. 
 
Year 7 Boys 
The Year 7 boys started brilliantly with a morale boosting 
5-0 win over Mid North District followed by a tight 1-0 win 
against Hills. The final game of day 1 was against Whyalla. 
All the boys defended well and some luck went their way 
to manage a 2-2 all draw.  Day 2 saw the boys win against 
Northern and North Eastern District. Unfortunately, the 
last game of the day saw a tired team go down 2-0 to Mid 
South East. On the final day the Year 7 boys needed to 
either draw or win against Upper South East to claim 
second and a silver medal. The boys started well scoring 
first but then conceded two goals with only minutes 
remaining. Jasper Dennett then powered a goal from long 
range that saw the back of the net to claim the draw and 
win a very serving silver medal.  
The boys were well coached by Minlaton District Schools’ 
Rick Cook and showcased grit and determination. They 
represented Yorke Peninsula with pride and made some 
lifelong friendships across the carnival.  
 

 
Above, Ryan Crosby and Jasper Dennett with Coach Rick 
Cook. 
 
 
 

Year 7 Girls 
The Year 7 girls began the carnival with nerves and 
excitement with many new to the game of soccer. The 
first day saw them compete against experienced 
opposition sides from the Murraylands, Whyalla and 
Barossa Valley. While they didn’t win, they created 
some great opportunities and kept trying. On Day 2, the 
team’s goal was to score a goal which they achieved 
through Minlaton District Schools’ Charlotte Burke 
against The Hills. This gave the girls some confidence 
and they were able to get their first win against Mid 
North 1-0 and just miss out on another win against 
Murray Mallee 2-3. The final day had the girls buzzing 
and enjoying themselves. It showed as they managed 4 
goals against Mid North winning 4-3!  
 
The girls improved their skills throughout the carnival, 
guided and coached by Kadina Memorial Schools’ Deni 
Atkin.  
 

 
Above, Charlee Kippax, Pippa Krieg, Ava Papps, Tali 
Dayman and Coach Deni Atkin.  
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

State Soccer Carnival continued: 

Year 6 Boys 
After seeing the Year 7 boys win a silver medal, the team 
was excited to have their turn. Team members were 
selected from from numerous Yorke Peninsula schools. 
The first day saw them play against Riverland and Lower 
South East who were very experienced. The boys did well 
and created some great opportunities but unfortunately 
lost both games. On Day 2 the boys had a big schedule 
playing four games in windy and hot conditions. The first 
game against Lower Eyre Peninsula was livestreamed and 
achieved two goals but eventually lost 2-7. The final three 
games were against Barossa, Port Pirie and the Mid 
North. The boys defended well with each game extremely 
close. Whilst the team did not record wins, some great 
goals were scored.  On the final day we welcomed some 
cooler weather and the goal was to get a win! The first 
opportunity came against Murray Mallee. It was a tight 
game with the hero scoring 2 goals was from St Columbus 
Memorial School student Rhegan Towers, with the final 
score 4-0.  
 
The boys had a great carnival even though they had just 
the one win, they improved immensely across the three 
days and were coached by parent volunteer Brad Towers. 
The boys formed new friendships and developed their 
soccer skills. 
 

 
Kadina Memorial’s Leo Ziersch with Coach Brad Towers.  

Year 6 Girls: 
The Year 6 girls represented mostly by Northern Yorke 
Peninsula students welcomed the Southern Yorke 
Peninsula student as their own. The first day saw the 
team play against Torrens River and Mid North. The girls 
lost the first game 0-7 but managed a great win against 
Mid North 4-1 to finish the day. On Day 2, the girls had 
to manage three games with high temperatures and 50 
kilometre winds! They persevered and continued 
developing their soccer skills, unfortunately, losing two 
games and drawing against Port Pirie. The final day in 
much cooler conditions had the girls up and about and 
eager to finish the carnival on a high. While they didn’t 
win any games they played well and created some great 
memories. 
 
The girls had a great time learning how to play soccer. 
They came up against some extremely tough teams and 
made huge improvements over the three-day carnival. 
Kadina Memorial School teacher Deni Atkin coached the 
girls giving them valuable advice during the three-day 
event.  

 
Above, back row, Coach Deni Atkin, Eva Schilling, Alexis 
May.  Front, Isabella Atkinson, Shali Pontifex, Natalia 
Bagnato and Mackenzie Wood. 
 
Soccer reports by Aaron Smith 
NYP and SYP District Convenor 
 
Photos will be published in the 2021 School Magazine. 

          



 

 

SAPSASA Girls Hockey 2021 
On Monday 30th August, KMS students, Hollie Knott, Jordy 
Radford and Tayla Mengersen headed down to Grange 
Hockey Club for the 2021 SAPSASA Hockey State Carnival. 
The girls played a total of nine games over the two and 
half days during the Year 7 Competition. They won 1 
game, drew 1 game and lost 7 games.  
 
The girls all developed as hockey players over the carnival 
and played well as a team, bonding on and off the field. 
They should all be commended on their persistence, 
respect and courage as they never gave up and smiled 
after each game, embracing the true nature of school 
sport.   
 
Thank you to Coach Tegan Mengersen, Manager Kelly 
Whittaker, Official Mackenzee McCauley and all the 
families for supporting our future hockey stars. 
Tegan Mengersen, Coach 

 
Above, official Mackenzee McCauley, Hollie Knott, Jordy 
Radford, Tayla Mengersen, and Coach Tegan Mengersen. 

SAPSASA Hockey Boys 2021 
Congratulations to the KMS students Novak Duka, 
Joshua Rundle, Jake Higgins and Rushton Sims who 
represented YP at the SAPSASA Hockey Carnival in Week 
7. The team worked hard over three-day event, showing 
good skills, determination and persistence. They played 
all games in the best spirit, displaying excellent 
sportsmanship which was noticed by umpires, coaches 
and spectators. 
 

Whilst they did not record a win, the team enjoyed 
some close matches and demonstrated a high level of 
skill. Players experienced new positions, in particular 
goalkeeper which was shared around. The boys drew a 
tough draw with five games to be played on day 2! 
 

Everyone had a great time, developing hockey skills, 
resilience, teamwork and friendships. Thank you to all 
parents for supporting the team making it a wonderful 
experience. Thank you to Coach Lisa Caffyn, Team 
Manager Kelly Whittaker and Umpire Hudson Duka.  
Lisa Caffyn, Coach 

 
Above, Novak Duka, Joshua Rundle, Jake Higgins and 
Rushton Sims. 

Primary KMSC Football 

 

 
 
 
Thank you to all students and staff who 
participated in the Primary KMSC football 
competition at lunch time last week. 
Pastoral Care Worker Grant Hay was an 
excellent umpire, especially when teachers and 
SSOs got in on the action. 
It was a great way to enjoy the afternoon, with 
friendly competitive spirit and banter! 



 
 

 

Decision Making Committee 
The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making Committee 
is a representative committee consisting of staff, students 
and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next DMC is 
scheduled for term 4, week 2, Tuesday 19 October, 5pm in 
the Hospitality Centre.  
All events are subject to COVID-19 SA Health advice. 
 

Proposals submitted: 
Proposal: Community Garden official opening 
Date: Wednesday 27 October, 10am-10:30am 
Proposer: Meagan Daniel/ Paula McKay 
 

Proposal:  Honour Roll Service, Memorial Archway 
Date: Thursday 11th November 
Proposer:  Alistair Williams/ Paula McKay 
 

Proposal: End of Year Dance Concert 
Date: Week 8, Thursday 2 December, 2021 
Proposer: Ben Graefe 
 

Canteen News 
TERM 4, is our new Pink Summer Menu. Please keep an 
eye on the Newsletter or visit the Canteen or Front Office 
for your copy. Qkr will be updated during the holidays so 
check that out too. 
We appreciate your support and if you have any issues, 
concerns or feedback, please do not hesitate to contact us 
here at Canteen on 8821 1254 or 0488 222 699. 
 

NEW to Canteen next term: 
Sushi (Tuesdays only)   from $3.50 
Steak Sandwich (Fridays only)            $6.00 
 

Enjoy the holidays. Stay safe and see you next term. 
Vicki, Annie, Jeanette and Carmen 
Canteen 
 

Australian Red Cross Lifeblood:  We’re in town 

at Kadina, Copper Coast Sport and Leisure Centre from 5th 
October to 8th October. 

Tuesday 5 October  11.30am-4.30am 
Wednesday 6 October 8.00am – 5.00pm 
Thursday 7 October 8.00am – 5.00pm 
Friday 8 October  7.30a, - 2.00pm 

 

R-6 Disco – Olympic theme 
Green and gold uniforms, the Olympic flame and lots of 
medals were on display at the R-2 and 3-6 discos last 
Thursday night! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

Principal: Alistair Williams 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

TERM 4 
2021 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 1 11 October 
Year 10 Youth Opportunities  

12 October 
SAASTA, CYS 

13 October 
Year 8 Immunisations  

14 October 
NEWSLETTER 

15 October 
Yr 10 PPEP Talk 9-10:30am 

Week 2 18 October 
Year 10 Youth Opportunities  
 
 
Yr 6/7 9-a-side football 
Year 5 Bike Ed  
 

19 October 
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-
10:30 
SAASTA, CYS 
Yr 6/7 9-a-side football 
Year 5 Bike Ed 
Middle School Transition, 6pm 
School Tour, 6:30pm Parent 
Info Session 
DMC, 5pm 

20 October 
 
 
 
Yr 6/7 9-a-side football 
Year 5 Bike Ed 
 
 

21 October 
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-10:30 
Year 6 Camp to Mylor 
Year 5 Bike Ed 

22 October 
Year 6 Camp to Mylor 
 
 
 

Week 3 25 October 
Year 10 Youth Opportunities  

26 October 
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-
10:30 
SAASTA, CYS 

27 October 
Governing Council, 7pm 
Final Yr 12 Meeting, 1:20-3:10pm  

28 October 
NEWSLETTER  
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-10:30 
Yr 10 History Excursion, Adelaide 
3.30pm Sustainability Mtg TR5 
3.30pm Ag mtg 
3.30pm Sport & Rec mtg 

29 October 
Yr 12 Farewell Assembly 

Week 
4 

1 November 
Stage 1 Outdoor Ed Kayak Trip  
Year 10 Youth Opportunities  
SA School Sport Cricket State 
Carnival 
Mathematical Methods SACE 
Exam, 9am 

2 November 
SAASTA, CYS 
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-
11:30 
SA School Sport Cricket State 
Carnival 
Stage 1 Outdoor Ed Kayak Trip  
English Literary Studies SACE 
Exam, 1:30pm 
DMC, 5pm 

3 November 
Stage 1 Outdoor Ed Kayak Trip  
SA School Sport Cricket State 
Carnival 
 
 
General Mathematics SACE Exam, 
1:30pm 

4 November 
Kindy Transition Visits 8:45-11:30 
SA School Sport Cricket State 
Carnival 
 
Specialist Mathematics SACE Exam, 
9am 
Modern History SACE Exam, 1:30pm 
3:30pm Grounds mtg 

5 November 
 
 
 
 
Biology SACE Exam, 9am 

 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0437 010 328 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 

4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are 
e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au, facebook 
or Daymap Parent Portal. To access daymap please visit the website’s Contact Us or call the Front Office for assistance (8821 0100).  

Please inform the Principal in writing should any contact details or consents, including media and walking permissions, change. 

Calendar 

Community Notices 

Breastscreen SA:  The Mobile Screening Unit is visiting 

Wallaroo from now until early November 2021. Inviting all 
women aged 50 to 74 years to come along for their free 
two-yearly screening mammogram (breast x-ray).  Call 13 
20 50 to make an appointment or to find out more. 

Yorke Peninsula Field Archers:  Come and Try 

Day, Sunday 26th September, 10am-3pm at Yorke Peninsula 
Field Archers, 81 South Terrace, Kadina.  All participants 
must wear covered shoes with long hair tied back.  
Participants under 16 years of age must have a 
parent/guardian in attendance for the duration of their 
time on the club grounds. More information contact Brett 
Raymond on 0418 810 598 or Nina Penna 0429 485 337 or 
the Club’s Facebook page.  
 

 

mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
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